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Athletic Council (AC) conducted its standard business that includes the evaluation of physical activity 
course instructors, meeting with several College offices that affect Athletics (e.g., Advancement, 
Admissions, and Student Academic Services), selecting the Tim Brown Award recipient, and receiving 
updates from the Athletics Director and Associate Director. President Marc Conner met with AC to 
present an update (and some historical perspective) on the Campus Master Plan with special attention to 
facilities supporting health, wellness, and athletics. Throughout the academic year, AC engaged in 
conversation



Athletics Council. The Hall of Fame induction and Thoroughbred Cup are scheduled for the Fall 
of ‘23 (suspended during COVID-19 pandemic). 
 

Admissions – Matt Cohen (Senior Associate Director of Admissions) provided an overview 
of how Admissions and the Athletic Department work together throughout the admission 
cycle. The two departments are in frequent contact during early rounds, with coaches 
noting athletes of interest and Admissions sharing determinations on applicants they 
anticipate will be able to succeed academically at Skidmore. Leading up to the end of 
each round, coaches are given a number of slots that can used to admit an athlete who 
was not admitted (these are athletes that would be able to succeed academically but were 
simply not admitted on first pass). Matt praised the highly communicative nature of 
interactions between Admissions and the Athletic Department. He also provided numbers 
on current applicants at the time of his report – Early Decision 1 applications were slightly 
up from this time last year, Early Decision 2 applications are the same as last year, and 
Regular Decision applications are down slightly. 
 
Student Academic Services – Jamin Totino (Director of Student Academic Services) 
provided a quantitative report for 2022-23 that included metrics such as GPA and the 
number of academic alerts broken down by team (and other categories) for all student 
athletes. Data indicate that student athletes perform as well, or perhaps slightly better, 
than the general student population with respect to GPA. Academic Alerts have increased 
over the last year, though Jamin noted that this may be due to crossover with OAA/OP. 
He also highlighted the specific increase in alerts associated with attendance issues, a 
trend which has continued since COVID-19. AC brought to Jamin’s attention our ongoing 
discussion of exams being offered outside of scheduled class times. SAS is not able to 
proctor exams for students without accommodations, but Jamin suggested that faculty 
could advocate for a larger testing center with better resources. 
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N@?85(D7FBF? ,!'('=@<7- (Biology) 
IFG@5(D:;=@5@5 (Associate Director of Athletics)  
N@OA<5('=F5 (Student-Athlete Representative from SGA)(
P@<A(':CC<5G?3Q@5?85 (Athletics Director) 
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